
 
 
Present: 
Virginia Skinner – Commissioner 
Cindy Wheeler – Treasurer 
Kelly Bisson – Secretary 
 
Also Present: 
Bria Seay 
Fred Skinner 
Ken Hoodlet 
Eric Mcfarlin 
Mike Bedard 

Pat Grant 
Leona LeBlanc 
Wes Seay 
Rick Pero 
Paula Pero 

Charles Todd 
Laurene Todd 
Chris Gibbs 
Mark David 
Steve Mraz 

 
Call to Order 
Commissioner Skinner called the meeting to order at 7:32pm 
 
Meeting 
Commissioner Skinner informed everybody that the purpose of the meeting was for appointing 
commissioners only. The Village monthly meeting will be on Thursday, October 4, 2018 to discuss all 
other business. 
 
NHMA attorney Stephen Buckley said that Virginia Skinner’s appointment as Commissioner by 
Commissioner Corey Bisson was legal. Commissioner Skinner then announced that she had received 
Corey Bisson’s resignation letter. 
 
In order to cover all bases and for the comfort of the villagers, Commissioner Skinner asked Steve Mraz 
and Chris Gibbs (both former Commissioners) to attend the meeting to facilitate the change. 
 
Commissioner Skinner asked Mr. Mraz and Mr. Gibbs if they appoint her as a Commissioner. They did. 
Commissioner Skinner accepted the appointment.  
 
Steve Mraz presented his letter of resignation. Commissioner Skinner accepted his resignation. 
 
Commissioner Skinner and Chris Gibbs appointed Laurene Todd as a Commissioner. Laurene accepted 
the appointment. 
 
Chris Gibbs submitted his resignation. Commissioner Skinner accepted his resignation. 
 
Commissioner Skinner informed the group that we welcome resumes or letters of interest for a third 
Commissioner. 
 
Pat Grant asked who we spoke to at NHMA. Commissioner Skinner wanted to know who Ms. Grant 
spoke with as well. Ms. Grant said she spoke with Matt Upton, not of NHMA, regarding questions she 
had. Commissioner Skinner informed Ms. Grant that Stephen Buckley was our contact at NHMA. 



 
Commissioner Skinner informed the group that NHMA will only speak to Village Officials, not the general 
public. It was clarified that NHMA is a service that we pay an annual fee for to have general legal 
questions answered.  
  
Adjourn 
Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm 
 
18 people were in attendance 
 
Minutes submitted by Kelly Bisson, Recording Secretary 


